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Welcome!  
 

Thank you very much for your support. 
 
Rumors have been circulated in the market about Brigantine in Hong 
Kong. Please rest assured that Brigantine Hong Kong will continue its 
engagement in container repairs. 
 
What have changed since our last newsletter: 
 

 We have sold off our Marine Services activities to Waertsila, who 
is a leading ship engine manufacturer and has marine services 
as a core business. Our Hong Kong and Shenzhen activities will 
be transferred to Waertsila over the next four months, while we in 
the meantime will finalize ongoing works for our Marine Services 
customers. 

 

 Our Oil Sludge business will continue unchanged. 
 

 With our Marine Services moving we no longer require our large 
workshop in Yuen Long. For Container Services being our core 
business the industrial park is a very expensive place to conduct 
our operation. We have therefore decided to relocate to a new 
facility and continue our container services from there. The new 
location will be in New Territories and we expect to announce the 
exact location by the end of June. 

 

 We are discussing the handover of our Yuen Long facilities with a 
new tenant and with the Hong Kong Science Park. We expect to 
conclude this in August and we expect to move to our new 
facilities before end of 2011. 

 

 Our activities on-dock MTL in Hong Kong will not be impacted by 
the relocation. The same is the case for our activities in China. 

 
I hope the above put the information straight and also confirm that 
Brigantine will continue its container EMR services in Hong Kong, but 
merely change address. 
 
Please feel free to contact us, should you need further clarification. 
 
We wish you a great summer with high volumes. 
 
 
Paul Erik Andersen 
Chief Commercial Officer 
Email: paul.erik.andersen@brigantinegroup.com 
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Brigantine Kick-off EMR service in Xinhui Terminal, Jiangmen 
 

 
 
 
 

With container trade volume growing  
in West Pearl River Delta Area, the  
need for container EMR is growing  
as well. Brigantine has been looking  
at opportunities in expanding our  
service network in this area for quite  
some time, in order to better service 
ourcustomer’s business needs. 

 
 

 
 

We are now very glad to announce that 
our EMR service in Xinhui Terminal,  
Jiangmen has been kicked off since May,  
2011. 

 
 
 

Xinhui Terminal is designed for domestic  
And international freight business and has 

Developed regular routes to GOCT, West Shenzhen, YICT and few international routes. 
 

                
 
 
 
 
 

  
In Xinhui Terminal, Brigantine can help you with  
Dry and Reefer body maintenance and repair, 
reefer unit repair, reefer PIT, etc. If you’re  
interested in this, please contact our  
sales representative directly. 
 

Ms. Huang Fang:  +86 (0755) 25279015              
fang.huang@brigantinegroup.com 
Mr. Raymond Lu:  +86 (755) 25279040                 
raymond.lu@brigantinegroup.com 
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       Brigantine Open a new Depot in Xiamen 
 

   
 

Dear customers,        
 

With a few months’ preparation, we are 
now delighted to tell you that Brigantine’s 
new Depot in Xiamen – Xiamen Fengfu 
Depot is open for business.  

 
Brigantine Fengfu Depot is located at 
Xiamen Haicang District, only 3 KM away 
from Xiamen Songyu Container Terminal 
and Xiamen International Container 
Terminal.  The depot is built on a land of 
28,000 square meters, and nicely paved 
with drainage pipes and fine percolation. 

 
Brigantine Fengfu Depot provide several 
services like container storage, 

examination, dry and reefer container maintenance and repair, reefer container PTI and unit repair. 
 
If you’d like to learn more about our new depot, or would like to pay a site visit, please feel free to 
contact us through below:  
Max Ye: 0592-5833131, 13850077685   

Max.Ye@Brigantinegroup.com 
 

Samuel Zhu: 0592-6191006, 13429539257  
Samuel.Zhu@Brigantinegroup.com 
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